Phi Kappa

University of Illinois

A FINE looking bunch it was: King Lantz, the Sigma Delta Chi prexy as well as our own, with a black eve, a red nose, and tattered pants; dear little Terrence Dwyer, '32, with his skirt of neckties; Laurie Hubbard, '32, being saved from an embarrassing situation only by a rope hung over his shoulder; and Bill Stewart, '33; Ot Huenerguardt, '32; Wayne Morgan, '32; Charlie Logan, '33; Gene Schooley, '32; and Joe Gallentine, '32, all bedecked in clothes that old "Murph," the shrewdest buyer in the twin cities, had refused to buy at any price.

No, they had not been in a street fight nor has the depression hit them that hard, but Local 77 was giving its annual Axe-Grinders Brawl. Wayne Morgan was chairman, and from the reports of the "raters," the brawl was

swell.

The week-end of November 7 the chapter entertained on the annual Dads' Day. Following the game with Wisconsin, a banquet was held at the House. Brother Morgan and Charles Logan were co-chairmen. King Lantz and Bill Dial, '35, one of our most promising freshmen, spoke for the Chapter, and F. C. Pilgrim, father of John and president of the Phi Kappa Dads' Associa-

tion, spoke for the fathers. He presented gifts to the House from the dads—a beautiful rug for the stairs between the first and second floor, and wall plaques for Sachem, the honorary activity society for juniors, and Ma-Wan-Da, the senior honorary activities society, with the names of Phi Kappa men belonging on them. Since 1924 Phi Kappa has had eight Sachem warriors

and ten Ma-Wan-Da men.